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Dear Friends,

This year we finally celebrate the 69th Annual West Orange St. Patrick’s Day Parade. We initially postponed 
the 2020 Parade not knowing the tremendous impact the pandemic would have on our community and 
country. Through it all, our honorees showed empathy, charity, grace, patience, hope, and a real dedica-
tion to serving our community. And always with the mantra of “We Will March Again!” Today, we do. I 
could not be prouder to march down Main Street with our five incredibly deserving honorees: our Grand 
Marshal Mellen Dangler and our Deputy Grand Marshals Lt. John DeMars, Patrick Giblin, Bobby Lamb, and 
Rob Swenson. After a two year wait, they truly deserve this day.

The Parade cannot happen each year without the help of our Committee. Every year, this group tirelessly 
and anonymously volunteers their precious time to put this beautiful Parade on the street. Thank you to 
Michael Cunningham, our Vice Chair, for all of your support over the past two years. A tremendous thank 
you to Jim McNany, Katie Bogart, Mary Cassels, Terry McHugh, Carol Corcoran, Sheila Parisi, Michael Tevlin, 
Jeff Bogart, Chris Wightman, Joseph Ryan, Hon. Joseph P. Brennan, Jr., Stephanie Gallo, Maureen O’Hara, 
Jere Cole, Bill Kehoe, Mark Bracci, Barbara Hughes, Marian Cardace, Gwen Glazier, the Hon. John McKeon, 
and Msgr. Michael Kelly. 

It is with sincere gratitude that I acknowledge the contributions of Mayor Robert Parisi, the Town Council, 
the West Orange Police & Fire Departments, the Department of Public Works, Joe Pelose, West Orange 
High School TV 36, and Our Lady of Lourdes Roman Catholic Church. 

I would especially like to thank ALL of you who have stuck with us these past two years, been patient 
when we were not sure when the Parade would happen, supported us in our charity drives, and are 
finally getting to enjoy the Parade today.

I would like to thank my amazing wife Jennifer and my two children, Jack and Molly, for supporting me 
and having the patience to deal with all of the work that being the Chairperson entails. 

Finally, the Parade could not exist without the initial hard work and contributions of the women and men 
who got this Parade off the ground. We lost one of those giants this past year in Tom Quigley. Without 
his efforts and dedication, we would not be marching down the street today. Therefore, the 69th West 
Orange Saint Patrick’s Day Parade is dedicated to the memory of Tom Quigley.

Thank you and Happy St. Patrick’s Day,

Kevin Brennan 
2020-2021-2022 Parade Chairman

message From The Chairman
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Dear Friends and Family, 

I would like to thank the Parade Committee for nominating me and selecting me as Grand Marshal. It is truly an 

honor and I will cherish it for the rest of my life. Thank you Parade Chairman, Kevin Brennan, and the entire Parade 

Committee. Their guidance along this incredible journey has been a God send. My family and I have been huge sup-

porters of the parade for many years, and to see it from the inside has given me a new respect for all the hard work 

and dedication that it takes to get to parade day. With the Covid 19 virus sweeping the nation and the world, the un-

imaginable loss of life and our new “normalcy” changing daily, the Parade Committee has gone above and beyond 

to keep the focus of putting on what should be recognized as the New Jersey’s finest parade. Although the past two 

years have presented many challenges for all of us, we have stayed the course and will proudly rise in celebration of 

our heritage on Sunday, March 13, 2022.

Thank you to my family, my Chief of Staff & husband Darren, Special Aides to Mommy - Kristin, Breann, Morgan, & 

DJ, Special Aide-Katie McGrath, for all the love, support, and for always having my back.

Congratulations to my fellow honorees, Deputy Grand Marshals, John DeMars, Patrick Giblin, Bobby Lamb, and  

Robert Swenson. I have enjoyed the last three years together and could not have shared this honor with a better 

group of deserving individuals. I am truly blessed to call them friends. Throughout the past three years, it has been 

great to see old friends and to make new ones. I know that my parents are smiling down and will be up there brag-

ging as they watch us all march proudly down Main Street this year in the 69th West Orange St. Patrick’s day Parade.

“May love and laughter light your days, and warm your heart and home.

May good and faithful friends be your, wherever you may roam.

May peace and plenty bless your world with hoy that long endures.

May all life’s passing seasons bring the best to you and yours!”

Happy St. Patrick’s Day!

Mellen Dangler 

2020-2021-2022 GRAND MARSHAL

message From The Grand marshal
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congratulations 
and 

Best Wishes 
Congratulations to the 2022 Honorees! 

And Special Congratulations to 
Deputy Grand Marshal Bobby Lamb 

Montclair Immaculate High School Graduate 

ICHS PRIDE! 
A - Able Fence Builders
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Congratulation to the 2020-22 Honorees! 
Grand Marshal Mellen Dangler 

And Deputies 

Lt. John DeMars 

Patrick Giblin 

Bobby Lamb 

Rob Swenson 

Enjoy and Cherish Every Moment of This Parade Season! 

The Brennans  

Kevin M. Brennan, Esq.  Stephen J. Brennan Thomas P. Brennan 

Jennifer Brennan   Kim Brennan  Rina Brennan 

Jack Brennan   Emily Brennan  Domenic Brennan 

Molly Brennan       Lia Brennan 
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DANGLER FUNERAL HOME OF                             
WEST ORANGE 

DARREN T. DANGLER, Sr., MANAGER, NJ Lic. No. 4004 

340 MAIN STREET, WEST ORANGE, NJ 07052 

   973-325-1212              FAX 973-325-1664 

Family owned and operated, a full service funeral 
home, proudly serving the Our Lady of Lourdes 
and surrounding communities with care and 
compassion.                                   
    

 

DANGLER LEWIS & CAREY FUNERAL HOME 
  DARREN T. DANGLER, Sr., MANAGER, NJ Lic. No. 4004 

  312 WEST MAIN STREET, BOONTON, NJ 07005 

        973-334-0842             FAX 973-316-0526 

All our facilities offer pre-arrangements. Serve all faiths and 
uphold the personal care and professionalization we have 
strived to attain throughout our many years in the funeral 
service.            

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to our own 

2020-2021-2022 

Grand Marshal - Mellen Dangler  

And to the well deserving Deputy Grand Marshals 

John DeMars, Patrick Giblin, Bobby Lamb, and Robert Swenson !! 
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CELEBRATION

WE LOVE YOU AND ARE
SO PROUD OF YOU.

 
"May your day be touched by a bit of

Irish luck, brightened by a song in
your heart and warmed by the smiles

of the people you love."

Love,
Darren, Kristin, Breann, Morgan and D.J.

C A S T L E B U R R Y  A N D  B I G  G R E E N  P R E S E N T S 

CONGRATULATIONS  
2020 - 2021 - 2022 
GRAND MARSHAL 

 MELLEN DANGLER!!! 
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extends our best wishes and warm regards 

to the West Orange St. Patrick’s Day Parade Committee 

and the 2022 Honorees: 

 

 Grand Marshal 

Mellen Dangler 

 

Deputy Grand Marshals 

John DeMars 

Patrick Giblin 

Bobby Lamb 

Robert Swenson 
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The Order Of The Friendly 

Sons Of The Shillelagh, 
Essex Chapter 

 

 
 

Congratulations 
West Orange St. Patrick’s Day Parade Committee 

 
           2020-2021-2022 Grand Marshal 

 Mellen Dangler 
 

2020-2021-2022 Deputy Grand Marshals 
John DeMars 
Patrick Giblin 
Bobby Lamb 

Robert Swenson 
 

Happy St. Patrick’s Day 
 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE!!! 
The 52nd Annual Essex Shillelagh Dinner Dance at 

Mayfair Farms, West Orange, Saturday, April 30, 2022, 6 pm 
 

Shillelagh Men of the Year 
Tommy Malkinski and Mark Moran 

 
Friend of the Friendly Sons 

Kay Slattery  
For tickets/ads:   www.shillelaghclub.com/dance or (201) 532-6503 

 

 
 

The Shillelagh Club 
648 Prospect Ave, West Orange, NJ 07052 

(973)325-9338  www.shillelaghclub.com 
 

Come visit the social and cultural center of the Irish-American community in Essex County. 
Open to the public 7 days a week, and always accepting new members. 

www.facebook.com/ShillelaghClub 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE 2022 HONOREES 

of the 

WEST ORANGE ST. PATRICK’S DAY PARADE 

Grand Marshal - Mellen Dangler 

Deputy Grand Marshals 

Patrick Giblin - Robert Swenson - Bobby Lamb 

& 

Our Emerald Society Member 

Deputy Grand Marshal John DeMars 

EMERALD SOCIETY OF ESSEX COUNTY OF THE STATE OF NEW JERSEY 
CHAPTER 1, INC. 

LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS AND FIREFIGHTERS 

 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS 

PRESIDENT  - JIM SNELLEN 

EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT—WILLIAM M. CONNOLLY 
1st Vice President—Law Enforcement…………………………………..…………………………………………….Joseph Brogan 
1st Vice President—Fire Service…………………………………………...…………………………………….Bernie Cunningham 
2nd Vice President—Law Enforcement…………………………………..……………………………………. Michael O. McNany 
2nd Vice President—Fire Service…………………………………………………………………………………….George A. Hesse 
Treasurer………………………………………………………………..…………………………………………Michael J. Connolly 
Recording Secretary……………………………………………………..……………………………………………………..Tim Fox 
Communications Liaison……………………………………………………………………………………………….....John Rowley 
Financial Secretary …………………………………………………………………………………………………..……David Reilly 
Sergeant at Arms #1……………………………………………………..…………………………………………………Kevin Tighe 
Sergeant at Arms #2……………………………………………………...……………………………………………..Thomas Ruane 
Marshal…………………………………………………………………..………………………………………………...John Nielsen 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

Edward McNany (Past President) 

Vincent Kulik - Donald Gilmartin - Pat McGovern - Al Macey - Joe Zieser -Pat O’Neill 
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Kevin Kinney is a licensed associate real estate salesperson affiliated with Compass.  
Compass is a licensed real estate broker and abides by Equal Housing Opportunity laws.

Happy St Patrick’s Day and 
congratulations to all this year’s 
honorees!

On Parade Day, Let Mel, Bobby, Rob, John, and Pat 
guide us up Main Street. When the celebrations 
are over, let Kevin Kinney guide you home.

Kevin Kinney
kevin.kinney@compass.com
M: 973.214.0170 I O: 973.310.7360
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Congratulations…	
	

Grand	Marshal	Mellen	Dangler	
	

Deputy	Grand	Marshal	John	DeMars	
	

Deputy	Grand	Marshal	Patrick	Giblin	
	

Deputy	Grand	Marshal	Bobby	Lamb	
	

Deputy	Grand	Marshal	Robert	Swenson	
	

and	the	West	Orange	St.	Patrick’s	Day	Parade	Committee	
	

Terry	Lowe	and	everyone	at;	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	

Residential,	Commercial		Roofing	&	Masonry	
628	Tremont	Ave.,	Orange,	NJ	07050	

www.LoweRoofing.com	|	973-673-8900	
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Happy Saint Patrick’s Day! 
Congratulations to the Honorees: 

Grand Marshal 
Mellen Dangler 

Deputy Grand Marshals 
John DeMars 
Patrick Giblin 

Bobby LambRobert Swenson 

Blessings and good wishes on this 2022 Saint Patrick’s Day Parade.   
A so long awaited ceremonial day!!!! 

The O’Hare Family 

Congratulations  
to 

Our Friend 
Grand Marshal 

Mel Dangler 
and 

West Orange's Finest  
Deputy Grand Marshal 

John DeMars 
 

Also,  
Congratulations  

to  
Deputy Grand Marshals 

Rob Swenson 
Patrick Giblin 
Bobby Lamb 

 
Best wishes for a great day to all!! 

The Squires Family
Brad Squires

2018 Deputy Grand Marshal
Denise, Braden and Shea
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ad Journal Donors

CLADDAGH CLUB – $100
Supreme Bakery

Abigal Press
Patricia Cohrs

EMERALD CLUB – $75 
Tim Sexton

ERIN CLUB – $50 
Schneider Hardware

Pleasant Valley Civic Association
Gwen Glazier
Barbara Lyons

Tom Quinn

SHAMROCK CLUB – $25
Noreen Dolan

Vic Strowe
Stephen Brennan

Lorraine Joyce
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SAVE THE DATE
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PFK O’CONNOR DAVIES

2022
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2016 DEPUTY GRAND MARSHAL
John McElroy

ON BEHALF OF 

PROUDLY 

CONGRATULATES
THE 2020 PARADE COMMITTEE

AND
Grand Marshal Carol Corcoran

AND
Deputy Grand Marshals

Carolyn Diver Torchia - Terence “Terry” McHugh

We are especially proud to march up  
Main Street with life long friend 

Deputy Grand Marshal Joe Fagan.
A special Congratulations to you and your 

family on this great honor.

973-325-7898
52 Washington Street, West Orange, NJ 

www.selecttowing.com

S E L E C T  O N C E .  S M A R T.  A N D  F O R E V E R .

SHAUGERSHAUGER

The Shauger Group, Inc. is proud to support the  
2022 West Orange St. Patrick’s Day Parade! 

Congratulations to Grand Marshal Mellen Dangler
and Deputy Grand Marshals  

John Demars, Patrick Giblin, Bobby Lamb, Robert Swenson! 


